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GANGES TOWNSHIP BOARD  
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

MINUTES OF JULY 11, 2023 
 
 

Supervisor Hebert called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at the Ganges Township Hall located at the 
corner of 119th Ave. and 64th St.   Board members present by roll call attendance: Hutchins, Reimink, 
Hebert, Phelps, and Mohr. 
 

Reimink moved, Hebert seconded, to accept the agenda, dated July 11, 2023 as presented. Motion carried. 
 
Correspondence-Email received from John Adams, 2222 Lakeshore Drive, concerning Ganges Township 
participating in a Hazardous Waste program. 
 
Public Comments- Legislative Director, Allison Fuhrman from Rep. Joey Andrews office introduced herself 
and gave a brief legislative update. 
 
Reimink moved, Mohr seconded, approval of the regular meeting minutes of 06/13/2023.  Motion carried. 
 
Reimink reported the balances as of June 30, 2022 as follows: 

 
General Fund     $ 595,015.93 
Ambulance Fund                    27,279.10 
Fire Fund        449,972.35 
First Responders         85,551.27 
Road Fund        275,960.74 
Road CD        370,000.00 
CD         503,732.96     
 

Hebert moved, Hutchins seconded, acceptance of the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 
 
Hebert moved, Mohr seconded payment of the bills dated 07/11/2023 as presented from the following 
funds:  General Fund- $35,748.01; Fire Fund-$44,211.30; First Responder Fund-$5,456.19.  Motion 
carried. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Dan Diaz, Fire Chief,   reported that Truck 616 is in service.  
 
Hebert moved, Reimink seconded, to approve the purchase of a Stokes basket for Approx. $1800 and  the 
hiring of Emma Boyles and Jordan Neely.  Motion carried. 
 
A.J. Broe, Cemetery Sexton,  reported 1 burial last month.  Will be getting an estimate for tree removal at 
Taylor cemetery. 
 

Dick Hutchins, Trustee, reported that the June PC meeting was cancelled and that the next meeting 
would be July 25th.  The Public Hearing input for the Master Plan would be held in August. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS-None 
 
NEW BUSINESS-None 
 



 

 

 
Public Comments 
Jake Petkus, 2295 Lakeshore Dr, asked where we’re at with the Trull property. 
 
Toby Hutchins, Fennville Board of Education, informed the audience about the upcoming Recreation 
Millage that is on the ballot on August 8, 2023. 
 
Rep from the Fennville Rec Advisory Board also informed the audience about recreation in Fennville, 
specifically Pickleball.   
 
Dan Diaz, Fire Chief, reported a significant axle leak in truck 612. 
 
Hebert moved, Reimink seconded the Adjournment of the meeting at 7:21 p.m.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Robin Phelps 
Ganges Township Clerk 


